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St. Bruno Parish is a community of                 

people sharing a common faith in the 

teachings of the Catholic tradi�on. We 

come together to worship God and to 

spread the Good News that Jesus gave 

us. Through celebra�ng Chris�an unity, 

we provide emo�onal support and 

prac�ce the works of mercy. �

Schedule of Liturgies�

Weekday�

Mon. 8:00 a.m. & Wed.  8:45 a.m.�

Weekends�

Saturday 4:00 p.m.�

Sunday 10:30 a.m.�

Reconcilia�on�

1st & 3rd Saturday 10:00 a.m.�

Parish Office �

Hours:  8:30a.m.�3:00 p.m. Mon.�Thurs.�

Friday: closed�

Phone: 262�965�2332�

Address: 226 W. O$awa Avenue�

Dousman, WI 53118�

NEW Office: stbruno226@gmail.com�

NEW Bulle�n: suestbruno@gmail.com�

Website: www.stbrunoparish.com�

5TH SUNDAY OF LENT † MARCH 21, 2021 

S����� P�	
��: Fr. Dan Volkert |NEW EMAIL DVolkert226@gmail.com�

Parish Phone: 262�965�2332   Emergency: 262�965�2313�

�

D��,�-	�

Tom Filipiak 262�392�2516 | tommysings@mail.com�

Joe Senglaub 262�442�7888 | joseph.senglaub@LPL.com �

D.�. �/ S
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Kelsey DeMarais 262�965�2332 | kdemarais@stpaulgenesee.net�

P�	
���6 C�5-,.6 C��.��

Michelle Michel 414�915�8767 |mkemam20@gmail.com �

B5	.-�		 M�-�8�� (NEW E4�.6)�

Steve Spiegelhoff 262�965�2332 |steve.spiegelhoff@gmail.com (NEW)�

L.
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�@�

Mark Mrozek 262�965�2332 | markstbrunos@gmail.com�

A�56
 M.-.	
�@�

Mary Kral 262�965�2332 | mkral@stpaulgenesee.net �

H.8� S,���6 Y�5
� M.-.	
�@�

Jennifer Geisler 262�968�2276 | jgeisler@stpaulgenesee.net�

C�.6� 2 F�4.6@ M.-.	
�@�

Amy Golden 262�402�8229 |aldgolden@gmail.com�

O//.,� (NEW �4�.6	)�

Debi Larkin dlstbruno@gmail.com Sue Solberg  suestbruno@gmail.com�
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Paul Tabat 262�965�3453�

M�.-
�-�-,��

Kurt Hendrick 262�965�2332�

S
. V.-,�-
 �� P�56�

Bill or Sue James 262�646�3518�

�

STATIONS OF THE CROSS 

Friday’s at 6:00pm St. Bruno�

EASTER TRIDUUM 

H��� T����� � �

7:00pm, St. Bruno�

G��� F�"� ��

 1:00pm, St. Paul�

3:00pm, St. Bruno�

E �$%� V"'"��

7:30pm, St. Paul�

E �$%� S�(� ��

8:00am & 10:30am, St. Bruno�

9:00am & 11am, St. Paul�

Information inside for 

Easter Mass Registration 



    

 

Pastor Dan’s  

Weekly Message  

Parish Support: �March 6, 2021�March 12, 2021�

Regular Parish Support 

(envelopes/electronic, etc.)���������������$10,035�

Offertory���������������������������������������������������������������������������������������$97�

Children’s Offertory������������������������������������������������������������������������$0�

Total�������������������������������������������������������������������������������$9,146�

*Excludes any form of extraordinary income for both years.�

�

Mortgage Balance as of 3/12/21�������������������������

$107,322

�

� �                Year to Date�   Last Year to Date�

� �         7/1/20�3/12/21:�     7/1/19�3/13/20:�

Regular Parish Support*������������$526,783������������������������������$540,911�

Offertory:���������������������������������������$5,556��������������������������������$21,926�

Children’s Offertory:���������������������������$10�������������������������������������$622�

Total:����������������������������������������$532,348�����������������������������$563,459

�

FINANCIAL STEWARDSHIP CORNER 
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Stewardship: Belong, Believe, Become 

Recently, the song “Love Has Won” by Ci8zen Way has been one            

of my favorites and has helped soothe my frustra8ons in certain 

situa8ons. The song (listen to it some8me!) reminds me that even 

though we find ourselves in ba$les throughout life that ul8mately 

God has won the war. This is not just a beau8ful sen8ment. God 

has done everything He can to show His love to us. He has come 

down to earth in the form of His Son and bore our iniqui8es to re-

deem us. We all know the story of Holy Week. ODen, BELIEVING 

with our heads is much easier than allowing truth to penetrate our 

hearts. Do we BELIEVE God’s love for us deep in our hearts?�

�

I read the phrase “disposi8on of heart” in an ar8cle and the idea 

keeps coming back into my mind. The disposi8on of our hearts is 

what allows our BELIEF in the goodness of God to move from our 

heads to our hearts. But we do not have to overcome this on our 

own. Psalm 51 says “A clean heart create for me, O God, and a 

steadfast spirit renew within me.” We can ask God to help us have 

a rightly disposed heart and a spirit open to His love. Ask and be 

open!�

�

No ma$er the circumstance you might be going through, Jesus has 

won the war against sin and death. And that will always be Good 

News… we just have to BELIEVE it.�

�

To God be the Glory,  Kelsey � kdemarais@stpaulgenesee.net�

Giving through We Share! 

Visit our Parish website�www.stbrunoparish.com�

and click the online GIVING box.�

Contact the Parish Office with any ques8ons.�

Did you know?  Our parish  website has a link to Fr. Dan's past                  

homilies. The link is on the leO hand side of the front page of the                 

parish website. www.stbrunoparish.com �

�

�

�

�
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Once again we will require registra8on for Easter Mass,  like we did 

for Christmas, in an effort to accommodate a limited capacity of 

parishioners while maintaining social distancing. Sign�ups are now 

open (see weekly email or website) and will close on                                

Monday, March 29th at noon. Visit our website to sign up!�

As we approach Holy Week, we wanted everyone to know about 

some changes to how things are normally run in order to maintain 

social distancing and safety protocols�

Palm Sunday�

Normally we would gather in the gathering space and process in; 

however, this year, as you come into church you will receive a palm 

branch from ushers and then be seated. Deacon Joe and Fr. Dan will 

sprinkle palms as they process in, so hold up your palms during the 

procession!�

Holy Thursday�

In order to keep safety protocols we will omit washing of feet this 

year. The procession of the Blessed Sacrament at the end of Mass 

will only be the server, Deacon Joe, and Fr. Dan.�

Good Friday�

Venera8on of the Cross will be different than in years past. Deacon 

Joe will bring the cross in front of each sec8on of pews. Parishioners 

are encouraged to make a sign of venera8on in their pew: a pro-

found bow, a genuflec8on, kneeling, or out�stretched arms.�

*We will be taking a collec�on for the Holy Land like in years past. 

Please leave dona�ons in the receptacles when entering/leaving 

church. Thank you!�

Easter Vigil�

Candles will be handed out as you enter church. Parishioners are 

encouraged to be seated like a normal weekend Mass as there will 

not be a gathering outside. Candles will be lighted in a sequence by 

ushers and then collected aDer the singing of the Exsultet.�

Easter Sunday�

There will be required registra8on at St. Bruno’s due to the limited 

sea8ng and no required registra8on at St. Paul’s.�

Don’t forget to submit you flower order. Order forms are in the               

parish office, from the greeters at mass, or downloaded from our 

website. We added some new plants this year and are also allowing 

half flats to be ordered so be sure to check out the order form. �

Orders with payment are due by Sunday, April 11th and PICKUP 

will be in the St. Bruno parking lot on May 16th 9:00am�11:30am. 

Please make checks payable to “St. Bruno Parish”.�

Due to COVID�19, costs have increased from last year. Purchasing 

these flowers helps support Homegrown Farms at Genesee Lake 

School where they provide employment opportuni8es for                               

individuals with disabili8es. Proceeds from the sale helps support 

our Human Concerns outreach programs.  Contact Sharon Burt:                

262�965�3737 or Jan Lamparski: 262�490�1345 with any ques8ons.�

ST. BRUNO ANNUAL FLOWER SALE 
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Does your child need to be baptized? Please remember that 

all parents must aPend a preparaQon class before their child can be 

bapQzed. If you need to aPend a bapQsm class or need informaQon 

regarding bapQsm,  please call 262�965�2332 or                                                   

email, Mary Kral, mkral@stpaulgenesee.net�

Child and Family Ministry 

Adult Formation 

Fun Facts for Catholic Kids of ALL Ages 

Confession, why is it so hard to say “I’m sorry”? 

Encourage repentance�(regret or remorse for 

sin.)�Church doctrine states that we are bound to 

confess our sins once a year. CCC1457 Lent is the 

perfect 8me for the Sacrament of Reconcilia8on. 

Teach your child that repen8ng for their sins will 

lead to a closer rela8onship with God. They may not 

understand the value of seeking forgiveness at first. However, by 

encouraging your child to admit to and apologize for their mischief 

(figh8ng with another child, saying bad words, not telling the truth), 

you can help them grow into a more mature person.�

Remind them how it usually feels be$er to “come clean” aDer                

withholding the truth or telling lies to cover up lies. This same                  

feeling of relief and connec8on can happen when you admit your 

failings to God and ask for forgiveness. Remind them of the great 

love that God has for us! He sent is only Son Jesus�who took our sins 

to the cross for each of us, that we might have eternal life.�

Source: Teaching Catholic Kids.org�

�

God bless � Amy Golden �aldgolden@gmail.com�

JEREMIAH utters the great oracle:  

A NEW COVENANT 

This is the covenant that I will make…I will place my law within 

them and write it upon their hearts; I will be their God, and they 

shall be my people…All, from least to greatest, shall know me, says 

the Lord, for I will forgive their evildoing and remember their sin no 

more.�

Jeremiah’s oracle is coming approximately 700 years BEFORE Jesus’ 

birth.  Reread that passage with these notes in mind from The New 

Jerome Biblical Commentary about Jeremiah’s oracle:  Sin during 

Jeremiah’s 8me “has been the second nature of the people of God.  

For the Israelites, HEART refers to human intelligence and will     

power…the new covenant has to be situated on the side of                         

humankind itself [not just on stone tablets], created with the power 

to fulfill the plans God has for it.”  �

�

When we stop to ponder this covenant, to access it in quiet and 

reverent awe, we find it wri$en on our hearts because we BELONG 

to Him.  When we really stop to think about the love of the Father 

GIVING US HIS SON, the one who loves us NO MATTER WHAT, we 

BELIEVE.  In the Gospel, Jesus tells his friends:  Whoever serves me 

must follow me.  The new covenant was created with the power to 

fulfill the plans God has for us to BECOME the person He created us 

to be.  �

�

The same God who fashioned a creature to build an 

amazingly engineered paper wasp nest with this 

incredible detail, also created YOU � for a much 

greater purpose!  The one who loves YOU, forgives 

YOU, died for YOU, calls YOU to follow Him.  �

�

Mary Kral, mkral@stpaulgenesee.net�

St. Bruno Parish School 

 

Wisconsin Parental Choice Program 

ENROLL NOW through APRIL 15th 

St. Bruno Parish School is a par8cipant in the Wisconsin Parental 

Choice program. The Wisconsin Parental Choice program allows 

families who meet certain income requirements to obtain a private 

school educa8on completely free of charge through 12th grade. 

For more informa8on, contact us at 262�965�2291 or                                

tammy.price@stbrunoparishschool.com.��

REGISTRATION IS OPEN! 

St. Bruno Parish School offers grades 3K�8th grade with small class 

sizes. We are enrolling for the 2021�2022 school year and would 

love to welcome your child to our school family. �

Please contact us for a school tour or more informa8on about �

what our parish school offers. 262�965�2291 or 

mary.macdonald@stbrunoparishschool.com (Registered members 

of St. Paul’s will receive the parishioner rate for tui8on.)� Please go 

to the school website and complete the online registra8on. �

St. Bruno Men Who Cook Dinner & Auction NEWS 

The Auc8on Commi$ee is working hard to create a great 

auc8on. If you haven’t go7en your dona�ons in yet 

PLEASE do so this week!! �

Live/Silent Auc�on Items � Working hard on crea8ng a basket for 

the Silent Auc8on? Please complete the basket and submit with the 

dona�on form by this week.�

Restaurant Gi9 Cer�ficates � The commi$ee is working on a Local 

Grub project and needs giD cer8ficates to local restaurants. Pick 

one up when you are at your favorite restaurant and send in with a 

dona�on form by this week.�

Wine and Liquor (bo7les of both) � These items are needed for the 

Wine Pull and for some of the auc8on baskets. Please donate a 

bo$le valued at $10 or more.�

Want the EASY bu7on to make dona�ons? Donate cash to put  

towards baskets, restaurants cer8ficates or wine/liquor through 

the basket link.� Also the Amazon list is super easy.� Purchase an 

item from our Wishlist, have it shipped to school, and make a note 

at checkout that the giD is from you. Don't forget to use your SCRIP 

on those Amazon purchases!�

NOW is the �me to purchase your dinner and register to receive 

the bidding link.  Please register for Dinner by April 6th�

More informa8on on our website:�

h7ps://stbrunoparish.com/men�who�cook�auc�on�1�

Help Support St. Bruno School and buy SCRIP!�

Scrip is an easy way to raise money for our school without spending 

any extra.  There are several ways to order scrip  including using the 

MyScripWallet.com website using our school’s enrollment code: 

79F86E47777 Contact Merideth Su7on with ques�ons at                                   

262.753.3904 or stbrunoscrip@gmail.com�

Market Day!  Visit the Market Day website: 

www.marketdaylocal.com. Click on "Register to Support Your School 

Here" on the top right, choose our state, and then "Select an Organiza-

Qon" and type St. Bruno.� 10% of the proceeds come back to St. Bruno 

Home and School to support our teachers, events and our Theatre Arts!�
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DEVOTION TIMES 

The Our Lady of Guadalupe Chapel                             

is open 24/7 for private prayer.�

Eucharis8c Adora8on is every Tuesday 

from 2:00�4:00 p.m. in the Chapel.�

Readings for the week of March 22�28, 2021� h7p://bible.usccb.org/�

Monday: Daniel 13:1�9, 15�17, 19�30, 33�62, John 8:1�11�

Tuesday: Numbers 21:4�9, John 8:21�30�

Wednesday: Daniel 3:14�20, 91�92, 95, John 8:31�42�

Thursday: Isaiah 7:10�14; 8:10, Hebrews 10:4�10, Luke 1:26�38�

Friday: Jeremiah 20:10�13, John 10:31�42�

Saturday: Ezekiel 37:21�28, John 11:45�56�

Sunday: Mark 11:1�10, Isaiah 50:4�7, Philippians 2:6�11, Mark 14:1�15:47�

THE WORD OF THE LORD 

ST. PAUL MASS SCHEDULE: 

Saturday: 5:30 p.m.�

Sunday: 9:00 a.m. �

Weekdays: �

Tuesday & Friday 8:00 a.m.�

Reconcilia=on: 2nd & 4th Saturday�

10:00 a.m. or by appointment�

Please support our Adver�ser of the Week, �

The UPS Store 

See their full sized ad in this bulle�n.�

Masses for homebound                 

LIVE Stream from St. Bruno’s 10:30 Mass�

Catholics air every Sunday at 5:30 a.m.                      

on WITI, Channel  6�

and 9 a.m. on WCGV, Channel 24�

The Milk Angels 

   If you or someone you know outside of                 

St. Bruno is in need   of milk, please email 

Milkangel2020@gmail.com to reserve a  

gallon.  The schedule now is the  2

nd

 and 4

th

 

Wednesdays of the month from 2:00�5:00 

pm. Coolers will be  outside the Kitchen 

door, near the  playground, for                         

self�service pick�up. Your ini8als will be 

marked on your order. There will always                    

be extra gallons.�

   Our donor only asks in exchange that we 

keep praying for all the people that are trying 

to stretch their food dollars and those who 

work in cri8cal jobs.  To reserve your milk, 

email Milkangel2020@gmail.com  by Monday 

at noon of the week of pick up.  Reserva8ons 

not necessary, but they do help us order.                    �

We offer thanks to our thoughKul donors.�

Pick�Up Days: March 24�

Rooted Women's Group 

�

Our next mee8ng will be on                       

Tuesday Mar. 23rd at 6:30 p.m. in 

the  Family Room.  All are welcome! �

We meet 2nd & 4th Tuesday’s of the month. �

Contact: Ellen Knaflic at 262�689�7938 or 

Aimee Daniels at  262�993�4003.�

Monday, March 22�8:00 a.m. �

   † Steven Kuenzli�

Wednesday, March 24�8:45 a.m.�

   † Ed & Rose Igl�

Saturday, March 27�4:00 p.m. �

   † Bill White�

Sunday, March 28�10:30 a.m. �

   † LaDonna Hoefgen�

LITURGICAL INTENTIONS 

ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK 

Mass Intentions�

If you are interested in signing up for a 

Mass inten8on for 2021 our books have 

many dates available. The church requires 

a charge of $10 per mass scheduled. 

Please contact the Parish 262.965.2332 

for informa�on.�

     Easter Memorials�

Represent your family, honor 

someone special or remember a 

loved one who has passed away by 

donaQng money toward the purchase of 

flowers and decoraQons at Easter. Names of 

those being honored will be in the bulleQn.�

�

Please fill out the form off website with your 

$25.00 donaQon and return either in the 

collecQon basket at Mass, to the Parish 

Office, or in the mail to St. Bruno Parish,              

226 W. OPawa Ave., Dousman, WI 53118. 

Deadline for bulleQn prinQng purposes will 

be Monday,  March 22nd�

AddiSonal forms can be found in the parish 

office.�

Parishes throughout the Archdiocese of         

Milwaukee�will be hos8ng Pray, Reconcile, & 

Rejoice: Lenten Day of�Reconcilia�on�on 

Wed., March 24, 2021.� �

�� St. Leonard’s Muskego, will host a Penance 

Service with Reconcilia8on  at 7 p.m�

�� St. Charles Hartland will host addi8onal 

hours for Individual Reconcilia8on on 3/24. 

Proposed hours are 10 a.m. to 2 p.m. and 4 

p.m. to 7 p.m. �

FORMED IS FREE ...Daily reflecQons, bible                

studies, movies, children's videos and more are 

available on a subscripQon service provided by 

our two parishes.� Go to formed.org/signup and 

enter 53189 zip code, St Paul with a Waukesha                 

address should  appear, click on that.� You will 

be prompted to enter your email.� Within an 

hour or so, you will find a message from Formed 

in your mailbox, open it and start watching!���

SVDP Bundle Weekend is coming up! 

Mark your calendar... 

�� May 1st & 2nd�

�� September 25th & 26th�

Prayer Warriors Needed:�

We need you to pray for our parish family as 

we come to the conclusion of Lent. We have 

many children, youth and adults who are 

preparing to receive Sacraments in the              

Easter Season. And the need for prayers is 

paramount…�

This is our parish family we are talking 

about! We belong to one another and if we 

really believe in God, our prayers ma7er!          

Become a prayer warrior and help unleash 

more grace in this world because we live in a 

world in need of God’s grace!�


